
                                                               PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL   
                        Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting 9/5/ 2019 

ATTENDANCE Cllrs. Dolley, Harris, D. Floyd, S. Floyd, Warne, Martin, Bridgman and 
County Councillor J. Foot.   
APOLOGIES. none  
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR 
Cllr Dolley was unanimously elected as Chair and Cllr Harris as vice chair. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   none. 
PUBLIC FORUM 
There were no members of the public present. 
MINUTES  
The Minutes of 2nd April 2019 Council meeting were accepted unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING 
Cllr Martin informed the Council that he had proposed to the Village Hall Committee 
that the Committee apply to the solar panel fund for a grant of £9,000 to repair the 
playing field equipment. 
Cllr Harris outlined the application he had submitted to Cornwall Council for 
speeding control in the village.  
PLANNING PERMISSION  
PA19/01898 Construction of horticultural workers dwelling at Sea–Moor view 
The application was not approved on the grounds that the property exceeded the 
size permitted and was outside the approved boundary. 
The Chair thanked Cllr Martin for producing the details of the applications. 
FINANCE 
The meeting approved the accounts for the year ended 31st March 2019 together 
with the annual governance statement and accounting statements. Mr D. King was 
thanked for auditing the accounts for no fee. 
BIN ROTA 
The Council agreed to join in a rota for emptying the bin at the playing field which 
had previously only been done by the Chairman. 
REPRESENTATIVE ON THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE  
The Council agreed that Cllr Martin continue as the representative on the Village 
Hall Committee. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
The Council was informed that Cllr Harris’s application to join a South East 
Cornwall working group to promote economic issues in the area had been 
successful. 
The Council debated the problem of people using the playing field allowing dogs on 
the field despite the signs saying no dogs. It was recognised that the Council had 
no legal power to prevent dogs on the field and that all that could be done was to 
ask people with dogs to leave the field. 

Chairman Mr. Dolley................................................... 

  


